

## NORTHMAVEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Chair: D Brown  
Crogreen  
Ollaberry  
ZE2 9RT

Clerk: NCDC Services  
c/o Ollaberry Hall  
Ollaberry  
ZE2 9RT  
Telephone: 01806 544222  
E-mail: northmavenc@gmail.com

### Minute of Ordinary Meeting of Northmaven Community Council on Monday 6th March 2023 held remotely, using Teams

*This minute is UNAPPROVED until adopted at the next meeting*

Present:
CCllr R McGeady
CCllr R Doull
CCllr G Anderson
CCllr J Parry
Ms L Hall - SIC

In attendance:
I Davidson – Clerk

Ex Officio Present:
Cllr T Morton

1. Apologies Submitted:
CCllr. D Brown
Mr M Duncan - SIC
W Mycock - SIC
Cllr E MacDonald
Sgt. L. McCabe – Police Scotland (rcvd. during meeting)

#### The meeting started at: 19:37. CCllr J Parry Chaired

Agenda Item	Narrative
<b>2. Declarations of Interest</b>	CCllr J Parry for any SCBF-related business CCllr R McGeady for any Hjalmland-related business
<b>3. Approval of Previous Minutes</b>	Minutes of Meeting held 7 <sup>th</sup> February 2023 were approved by CCllr R McGeady and seconded by CCllr G Anderson
<b>4. Police Report</b>	Police Report was issued to members after February meeting but no-one from Police Scotland was present at meeting (apologies received via email later. Unable to attend due to ongoing operations)

<p><b>5. Matters Arising</b></p>	<p><b>Eshaness Development</b> No update</p> <p><b>Swarthoull</b> No update</p> <p><b>NCDC</b> RM reported that he and Charlotte Anderson had attended a meeting at Brae High School with interested pupils to discuss setting up a NCDC Youth Board. “2 pupils were present while another 3 had expressed interest but were unable to attend. Loren Manson was appointed as co-ordinator to take this forward.</p> <p><b>Hillswick drains</b> There was no update on this but, as a side issue, it was reported that Scottish Water had been in touch with Hillswick Shop regarding a leaking pipe under the road adjacent to the shop. Scottish Water were planning to carry out repair.</p> <p><b>Abandoned Vehicles in North Roe</b> Nothing further.</p> <p><b>Community Food Drop-off Points</b> Charlotte Anderson was waiting for a key for to access the fridge to measure up for size of Poly Opyl needed to house. RM said he had key. TM reported that current bus shelter scheme was being well used and replenished and was being emulated in several other areas of Shetland <b>Action: Clerk to notify CA that RM has key</b></p> <p><b>Anti-Social Behaviour Officer</b> Mr Mycock sent apologies but was unable to attend due to ill-health <b>Action: Clerk to invite to next meeting</b></p> <p><b>Discussion of Amenity Trust Properties in Northmavine</b> Charlotte Anderson had met with Hazel Sutherland on 6<sup>th</sup> March and issue would be discussed at NCDC meeting later this week</p> <p><b>Winter Activities Fund</b> LH reported that 2 events had been held so far, one in Sullom and one in Ollaberry. The first had around 3 visitors while the second attracted over a dozen and all the blankets, dehumidifiers, etc. from St Ringan’s Hub were distributed. LH was keen to let people know that energy vouchers could also be obtained for those in need. Further events will take place around Northmavine Halls between now and beginning of April and it was noted that these will be advertised through various social media accounts. <b>Action: Clerk to share notifications to NCC Facebook page</b></p> <p><b>SCBF Consultation</b> No update <b>Action: Remove from Next Minute</b></p> <p><b>Heylor Road to The Blade</b></p>
----------------------------------	--

	<p>Landowner had been identified and TM would discuss with local crofter who appeared to be willing to fill in potholes.  <b>Action: TM to progress</b></p> <p><b>Regional Transport Strategy for Shetland</b>  Draft response by RM was submitted via online survey. No response was received</p> <p><b>Query regarding Memorial</b>  No further detail had been received on this  <b>Action: Clerk to check with CA for update</b></p> <p><b>Gritting</b>  Clerk was still to speak with Ollaberry Shop Manager on this  <b>Action: Clerk to progress</b></p> <p><b>Consideration of SCBF Application</b>  Action Completed.  <b>Action: Remove from next minute</b></p> <p><b>ASCC Meeting – 14<sup>th</sup> March</b>  1 member had agreed to attend. SIC have been notified</p> <p><b>SCBF – Zoom meeting</b>  No members had attended.  <b>Action: Remove from next minute</b></p> <p><b>Embers Aquatics – Water Safety Workshops</b>  Forwarded and a couple of the schools responded positively  <b>Action: Remove form next minute</b></p> <p><b>Free webinar on Community Map Scotland</b>  Email had been forwarded to NDCD  <b>Action: Remove from next minute</b></p> <p><b>Scotland’s Deposit Return Scheme</b>  Clerk had contacted MSP and received a response promising to ask the scheme creators if Community Halls would be exempt</p> <p><b>Demolition of derelict cottage at Heylor</b>  No update  <b>TM to contact contractor</b></p> <p><b>Saltire Points</b>  Clerk was still to complete this action  <b>Action: Clerk to progress</b></p>
<p><b>6. Correspondence</b></p>	<p><b>Social Security Scotland</b>  An introduction of Local Delivery of Services and an offer to come to a meeting to give more info. Forwarded to all members</p> <p><b>Scottish Community Councils’ Newsletter</b>  Forwarded to all members</p> <p><b>Opportunity for Community Councils</b>  Opportunity to take part in pilot scheme. Forwarded to all members</p>

	<p><b>Marine Planning Partnership Newsletter</b> Forwarded to all members</p> <p><b>Community Ownership Fund</b> Funding opportunity. Forwarded to all members</p> <p><b>DUE TO AN OVERSIGHT, THE ABOVE ITEMS WERE NOT DISCUSSED AT THE MEETING AND WILL BE HELD OVER</b></p> <p><b>Various items of Correspondence re. Active Travel Audit</b> See below</p>
<p><b>7. A.O.C.B.</b></p>	<p><b>Active Travel Audit</b> TM and clerk updated members with a summary of the online meeting held on 24/02. The main issues repeatedly raised by local residents were for a speed restriction on the stretch of road from the Urafirth houses through to Findlins' farm and the need for a foot/cycle/bridle path along the same route. There was some discussion among members and ex-officio of these issues and all agreed that they were worth pursuing. <b>Action: Clerk to forward report to all members</b></p> <p><b>Nort Natters</b> TM asked if there was to be any discussion on the summary report issued last week and LH provided a brief overview and offered to forward the report to members. It was noted that Phase 2 was currently on hold <b>Action: LH to forward report to all members</b></p> <p><b>Parking at North Roe Cemetery</b> A member reported that he had received complaints that an individual had been accumulating machinery on the parking area opposite the North Roe graveyard, making it almost impossible to park there. It was proposed to get a member to speak with the individual and this was agreed <b>Action: Member to speak with individual</b></p>
<p><b>8. Date of Next Meeting</b></p>	<p>Monday, 3rd April at 19:30 in Ollaberry Primary School (TBC)</p>

The meeting ended at: 20:17